

Spring 2018 page 1

#### Contents

- 2 Troy Davies Update
- 3 Garage Sale & BBQ
- 4 President's Message
- 6 Keeping Birds Safe
- 7 All you have to do is ask!
- 9 Gardens of Hampton
- 10 St. Lorenzo School News
- Hampton Free Methodist Church News
- 12 HVCA Board Contact Info



Hampton Village Community
Association Facebook
www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage

# Coming Events in Hampton Village

May 5 City Wide Food Drive

May 12 Annual Garage Sale &

BBC

July Theatre in the Park

Sept. 8 Movie in the Park

More events may be added at later date.

# "Pink Cadillacs" Coming Soon!

"Pink Cadillacs" has been a trendy diner in the Willow Grove neighbourhood on Saskatoon's east side since 2014. The restaurant is a community minded place, merging fun and good food. The fun happens when restaurant owner, Jon Tyson, and his staff host special events weekends where staff and guests dress up in themed costumes. Popular events include the "Disney Princess" dress up, a "Grease" weekend, and a "60s" themed weekend complete with classic cars! Activities during these special event weekends include hula hoop contests, old school games, a balloon man and special pricing on ice cream cones.

The fun continues with the décor at "Pink Cadillacs". Diners are surrounded by memorabilia of Elvis Presley, James Dean, Marilyn Munro and other fifties pop culture icons. Drop a coin in the old-fashioned juke box and "rock around the clock"! In the restaurant area, the little ones can watch Mickey Mouse and Bugs Bunny cartoons and in the lounge area, sports is definitely on tap! The décor creates an atmosphere to put diners at ease, ready to visit with family and friends while enjoying good food. This diner is a place where the waitresses, clad in poodle skirts, will know your name, and what you like to eat! This is a place to meet, make friends and enjoy good food.

And the food? It is all made in house—burgers, buns, cookies, pies—you name it! And it is all gluten free. But burgers aren't the only item on the menu! The menu is varied and the food has fun names, like "I Love Lucy Garden Salad" and "Run Around Sue Sandwich". The cookies are huge and pie is mile high! How can you resist?

All of this fun and tasty food is coming to Hampton Village this summer!

Owner Jon Tyson will open his second diner by the same name on

McClocklin Road between Shoppers Drug Mart and Hampton Free Methodist

Church. The Hampton Village location will have the capacity to seat 125

guests (larger than the Willow Grove location). The majority of the seats will

be in the restaurant section but 40 seats will be in the lounge area and

additional seats are to be located on a small outdoor patio.

The Willow Grove location has 67 employees, many of whom work part time and are in the workforce for the first time. Jon anticipates the Hampton Village location will require approximately the same number of employees and he hopes to hire his staff from our neighbourhood.

Check their website for hours of operation and the wide variety of menu items. <a href="http://pinkcadillacsdiner.com">http://pinkcadillacsdiner.com</a> or follow them on Facebook for all the latest news! <a href="https://facebook.comPinkCadillacsDiner/">https://facebook.comPinkCadillacsDiner/</a>

It will be a place for all ages and all times of the day! Hope to see you there!

page 2 Spring 2018



# Troy DAVIES

## CITY COUNCILLOR WARD 4

"Proud to be the voice at City Council for the Community that I grew up in"

troy.davies@saskatoon.ca

#### **Hampton Village Update from Troy Davies**

There has been a lot of activity happening in regards to Hampton Village at City Hall over the past few months. Here is a brief update.

<u>McClocklin Road Completion</u> – As soon as the weather cooperates, construction will once again begin on McClocklin Road. I am hesitant to give a date as this all depends on weather but I can safely say that the road will be completed, along with proper lighting and sidewalks for the July long weekend.

<u>Commercial Development for Hampton Village</u> – I first of all want to thank the City Land Bank, DREAM, Airport Authority and the other private land owners who all came together to make this commercial site a reality. This has been five years of work to come to agreement on covering the cost of the underground infrastructure needed to move forward. I am unable to share the tenant's names but I can tell you that four national tenants will begin construction this spring and will be putting up their business signs so you know what is coming. The site beside Shoppers Drug Mart will be a Pink Cadillacs along with some other new businesses.

<u>New Schools in Hampton</u> – This year was the first year of snow fall for the new schools and, as we expected, there are were some challenges. The city added some additional snow removal sites in front of the schools and we will be working in partnership with both School Boards to address any traffic issues that need to be rectified from the city's perspective.

#### **Updates from City Council**

- The opening of the Remai Art Gallery occurred in October 2017.
- The North Bridge and Traffic Bridge are on time and on budget. Both bridges will be opening in late 2018. The Interchanges on Hwy 5 & McOrmond and Boychuk & Hwy 16 are on time and on budget.
- Merlis Belsher Place which includes two arenas and two basketball courts, will open in late 2018. This
  is operated by the University of Saskatchewan but will offer an additional 1500-2000 hours of rink
  availability for the Saskatoon Minor Hockey Association.
- Open Backyard Fires A new bylaw has passed that backyard fire pits will have a time restriction between 2:00pm 11:00pm. I voted against this but it passed with a 6-5 vote at Council.
- Discussions have begun on how to address the aging Sasktel Centre and TCU Place. Combined the buildings are 80 years old and a plan needs to be in place for the future. Discussions will continue over the next few years on whether they should be refurbished or re-built in the downtown area. This is an 8-10-year plan.



A big thanks to the 2018 graduating class at Tommy Douglas High School for donating time to beautify greenspaces in Hampton Village as a fundraiser for the chem free after grad party. page 3 Spring 2018

# SAT. MAY 12, 2018 COMMUNITY WIDE



The Hampton Village Community Association is partnering with Ernest Lindner Playground Project to host this year's BBQ.

BBQ begins 10AM

Follow the signs to Hampton Square (corner of Hampton Circle and Hampton Green) for cold beverages, delicious burgers, hotdogs and other snacks.

Advertise your garage sale ON THE MAP at no charge by emailing <a href="mailto:garagesale@saskhvca.com">garagesale@saskhvca.com</a> or filling out the following form

http://saskhvca.com/annual-garage-sale/

A limited number of paper maps will be available at the BBQ. The map will also be on our Website, Facebook Pages, and Kijiji.

# HVCA RINK SHOUT OUT!!!

Many thanks to the HVCA
Rink Coordinator

# **Donavon Horvay**

And all his many helpers for all their work at the rink this past season!



See you next winter!

# Fantasyland Dayhome



Fantasyland Dayhome, located in Hampton Village, currently has two spots for before/ after school care (breakfast, after school snack) at \$350 per month. This also includes care from 7am - 5pm on non school week days (breakfast, snack, lunch, snack). I have CPR, First Aid, criminal record check and years of child care references. Busing is also available to and from the Hampton schools and Ecole Canadienne. When you choose Fantasyland Dayhome for your child care needs you receive: healthy meals,

sibling discount, year-end tax receipt, daily schedule that includes educational studies, as well as a clean and safe environment. Online reviews from other parents are available at <a href="https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-dayhome-1569133283359721/">https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-dayhome-1569133283359721/</a>

Please email <u>Fantasylanddayhome@hotmail.com</u> to arrange an interview or ask questions or visit our Facebook page at <a href="https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-dayhome-1569133283359721/">https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-dayhome-1569133283359721/</a>

page 4 Spring 2018



### The Big Shred is Back!

Did you miss us last year? Make sure you come to

McClure United Church parking lot 4025 Taylor St. E Saturday, May 5, 2018 from 9 am to 12 noon.

Avoid personal identity theft and de-clutter your home. This is your chance to quickly shred all those old bank and utility statement, tax returns (2011 and earlier), files, notes, outdate documents, books, magazines, etc. The team including our partner, Shred-it, will promptly shred your documents in McClure United Church company truck's shredder! The service is by donation (suggested \$10 per box, or \$5 per shopping bag). Proceeds assist the McClure Place Foundation in paying down the mortgage at Amy McClure House. Help yourself and your family by getting rid of that unwanted (yet personal material)! For more information call Les Ferguson at 373-1717

### **HVCA President's Message**

Hello Hampton Residents!

The 2017/2018 year is flying by. This past year has brought many changes to Hampton Village. We opened two new schools, the Paul Mostoway Dog Park, and saw the start of construction on McClocklin Road and the Pink Cadillac development. Our community association is slowly getting established in our new home at the school and enjoys having a permanent location. This year your board has focused on Bylaw reversions,

a P3 manual, as well as logo and website re-development. We hope these changes will make information easier to access for our growing community.

I would like to give a huge thank you to all of our Hampton Village Community Association board members who have worked endless volunteer hours to provide programs and services for your community. I know that many of you have put countless unrecognized volunteer hours and your efforts are appreciated! It's also time to welcome aboard several new board members. We thank you for volunteering and look forward to your support in the coming months. We always welcome volunteers to our board at any time of the year. Currently we are seeking to fill our secretary, allocations, and daytime program coordinator positions. If you feel you have the time to give to your community please contact me at <a href="mailto:president@saskhvca.com">president@saskhvca.com</a> or attend any of our monthly board meetings.

Please consider purchasing a community association membership for the upcoming 2018/2019 year. Membership allows our association to provide programs and events for you and your family. Memberships can be purchased at our AGM in October, registration nights, or at any event (e.g., Family Fest, Pumpkins in the Park) or monthly board meeting.

Wishing everyone a wonderful summer! Hope to see you at our Garage Sale BBQ this spring and our Outdoor Family Movie Night this fall. — Cinthia Hill-Bird





page 5 Spring 2018





G. Wotherspoon Genealogy Services Family history research

Workshops

Western Europe Family History Tours

Wotherspoongenealogyservices.ca







Be Social with Hampton Village Community Association (HVCA)

facebook.com/hamptonvillage

Be informed about Hampton Village Community Events



page 6 Spring 2018



### **Keeping Birds Safe from Collisions with Buildings**

Did you know that research estimates <u>25 million birds die</u> from colliding with windows every year in Canada? This is especially a problem during spring and fall migration as birds have no understanding of glass. If not killed outright, an injured bird is an easy target for predators. Windows or glass railings often deceive birds since trees, sky, and houseplants reflected in windows or a view straight through a building may appear as an unobstructed flight path.

#### What can you do if a bird collides with a window at your home or workplace?

• If the bird is <u>injured</u> place it inside an unwaxed paper bag or cardboard box secured with a lid to keep it safe from cats & other predators. Then call Living Sky Wildlife Rehabilitation (306-281-0554) to make arrangements for the bird to go to the rehabilitation centre. Do not provide food or water, and keep the bird in a quiet location away from people and pets.

If the bird has <u>died</u> from hitting the window, please take it to the Wild Birds Unlimited store at 330A 2600 8th Street East, or call them and arrange for someone to pick it up. (306-955-2473)

Report all bird collisions (especially where the bird flew away) to Wild Birds Unlimited, Saskatoon, by phone (306-955-2473) or in person at the store. This data will provide more information about the situation in the Saskatoon area.



#### How do you make your home safe for birds?

- Put visual cues on your windows so the birds see the glass; decorative decals, pre-spaced dots, or screening all make your window "visible" to the birds.
- Plant some native trees, shrubs and perennials in your yard. This will provide shelter and food for birds. Keep cats indoors.
- Position bird feeders and bird baths <u>close</u> to windows (0.5 metres or less).
- Move houseplants away from windows.
- Turn porch lights and unused room lights off at night. Birds can be attracted to light and see lit windows as tunnels. (Use a motion sensor light for safety concerns).
- Identify which of your windows presents the greatest risk to birds by using a residential self-assessment tool found at <a href="https://birdsafe.ca/homeowner-self-assessment/">https://birdsafe.ca/homeowner-self-assessment/</a>.
- More information about bird-safe window design can be found at https://birdsafe.ca/. There are
  also commercial products available such as "feather friendly" residential tape and CollidEscape
  Products and ABC Bird Tape. Local suppliers include Wild Birds Unlimited, 330A 2600 8th St East.

#### For more information contact:

- Wild Birds Unlimited https://saskatoon.wbu.com/
- Living Sky Wildlife Rehabilitation http://livingskywildliferehabilitation.org/
- Saskatoon Nature Society http://www.saskatoonnaturesociety.sk.ca/
- BirdSafe.ca is led by FLAP (Fatal Light Awareness Program) Canada. FLAP Canada, a registered Canadian charity, is widely recognized as the pre-eminent authority on the bird-building collision issue. <a href="https://www.flap.org/">https://www.flap.org/</a>

page 7 Spring 2018



Watch your mailbox for a donation bag
Fill your bag with nutritious donations.
Place your bag on your door step by 10 am on May 5
Volunteers will collect your donation between 10 am and 2 pm.



#### All you need to do is ask us.

You can get a \$50.00 camp discount certificate to attend one of eight week-long basketball day camps to be held at Saskatoon's Cosmo Civic Centre this July and August
. . . just for asking.!!!

Just email us at: <u>info@yas.ca</u> or text us at 306 - 242 - 2425 and say: 'Please send me a discount certificate.'

We'll hustle it right to you.

Everyone is welcome.

We have a skill level and age group for everyone.

These discount certificates are funded by donations from:

Canadian Tire Jump Start Charities
City of Saskatoon
Hall\*Comm Trust

Saskatchewan Lotteries

Saskatchewan Community Initiatives Fund Saskatchewan Indian Gaming Authority "Brian North binorth78@gmail.com

YAS is volunteer-driven not-for profit registered Saskatchewan charity No. 212 - 656.



Hampton Village Branch #20 - 102 Hampton Circle 306.933.9800





page 8 Spring 2018





page 9 Spring 2018

# Coachman Restaurant

in Market Mall at 20-2325 Preston Ave S Has a banquet room for all your special occasions!

Great for birthdays, anniversaries, meetings, steak night, paint nights and more!

Seats up to 80 people.
Pick up your catering package at
The Coachman Restaurant today!
Contact us at:
306-373-1263

thecoachman@shaw.ca

#### Gardening in Hampton Village

The Hampton Village Community Garden (Gardens of Hampton Village) is entering its third season in the west end of Al Anderson Park!

Want some vegetables? You have two options – join our garden or pick from the Community Corner. To request a plot and join the garden waitlist, please e-mail us at <a href="mailto:hamptonvillagecommunitygarden@gmail.com">hamptonvillagecommunitygarden@gmail.com</a>. Gardeners are responsible for planting/watering/weeding their own plot, as well as helping the Garden Collective with shared duties. The fee for the garden plot covers costs of tilling, compost, shared tools, etc.

This year, the Community Corner will double in size. This area will be clearly labelled and is the only plot non-garden members should pick from. A sign indicating when produce is ready will also be posted in the Community Corner. Hopefully this will allow items like carrots and potatoes to grow to the proper size before being picked. Please only enter the Community Corner.

We hope you enjoy our hard work as you pick from the Community Corner! Residents are welcome to stop and chat with gardeners anytime.

We wish everyone a happy gardening season.

—Gardens of Hampton Village

# Avoid getting tickets around the Hampton Schools. Review City of Saskatoon Traffic Bylaw.

#### Parking Bylaws:



<u>Bus Zone</u>: There is **no parking** in the School Bus Zone from 8AM until 5PM, Monday thru Friday. The sign on the left means '**no stopping**' at any time. The sign on the right means '**no stopping** between the hours of 8AM and 5PM, Monday thru Friday. You may park in the bus loading zone after 5 PM. You **cannot** legally park in the 'no stopping' zone at any time.

<u>Intersections</u>: All drivers must park a minimum of 10 metres from the corner of an intersection (unless otherwise signed).

<u>Driveways</u> (like the entrance to the Condos) & <u>Alleyways</u>: Residents must park a minimum of 1 metre from the corner of the driveway/alley. There are also areas that are signed 'no stopping' on both sides of the street near the schools. In

these locations you can be ticketed (even if you remain in your vehicle).

**Fire hydrants:** It is illegal to park within 1 metre of a fire hydrant.

<u>U-turns</u> are prohibited in school zones through City Bylaw. The fine for violating this restriction is \$50 and enforcement is handled by the Saskatoon Police Service.

#### Why restrict parking and U-turns in school zones?

The best way to keep children safe in a school zone is to maximize visibility, ensuring that each child can see and be seen by drivers in the area.

Let's all do our part in getting everyone to school and home safely.

page 10 Spring 2018

#### St. Lorenzo Ruiz School Update



I can't believe we have but a short two months left of our very first school year at St. Lorenzo School. Our students have just finished their Lenten journey and we are currently enjoying the 50 days that are the Easter Season. The staff and students have raised funds for 3 of our inner-city schools and have donated money to the building of a hospital in Nigeria. We have been blessed to be able to participate in many service projects from helping out in the Tykes and Tots Childcare to cleaning up the park. As we look towards the end of this first year at St. Lorenzo, we have a flurry of activities lined up. Our grade 8 farewell and kindergarten graduations will be exciting firsts for us. Camping trips and field trips will keep us on our toes. We look forward to welcoming many new students in the fall as our community continues to grow. I wish to thank all of the Hampton Village Community for the amazing welcome we have received in our first year as a school and look forward to many more partnerships in the year ahead.

François Rivard St. Lorenzo Ruiz Principal Greater Saskatoon Catholic Schools 1-306-659-7950 frivard@gscs.sk.ca

#### 2018 Hazardous Waste Drop-off Dates

To help you dispose of your household hazardous wastes, the City coordinates Household Hazardous Waste Drop-Off Days between April and November. On the dates listed below, a temporary site is set up in Lot C, at SaskTel Centre (101 - 3515 Thatcher Avenue), for residents of Saskatoon to drop-off their household hazardous waste materials for recycling or safe disposal. NOTE: NEW FOR 2018 - EVENT HOURS ARE 8AM to 2:30PM.

- May 27 (Sunday)
- June 16
- July 14
- August 18
- September 8
- October 28 (Sunday)
- November 17

Household hazardous wastes (HHW) are the discarded, unused or leftover portion of household products containing chemicals that can cause illness or death to people, plants and animals. These products are often labeled CAUTION, WARNING, CORROSIVE, EXPLOSIVE, FLAMMABLE, POISONOUS or TOXIC. Common household hazardous wastes include aerosols, cleaning solvents, oils, paints, pesticides and batteries. These and many other types of hazardous materials should not be put in your garbage or recycling bins, dumped on the ground or poured down the drain.



page 11 Spring 2018



2930 McClocklin Rd Saskatoon, Sk S7R0A1 (306) 242-4500

Office.hfmc@sasktel.net www.hamptonfreemethodist.com

Check us out on Facebook!



- Sunday Morning Service at 10:30 am
- Mountain Movers for K Grade 5
- Preschool Sunday School for ages 3 & 4
- Nursery 0 4

# TRADE SHOW

Saturday, April 21 10 am to 3 pm

Many Vendors!
Check us out on the HFMC Facebook page.



# Discipleship EXPLORED

Starts April 10 – runs 8 weeks
Tuesdays from 7 – 9 pm
Hampton Free Methodist church
Discipleship Explored focuses on the music
which drives discipleship: the love of Christ.
The greatest love anyone can ever know.
To register, please contact the church office at
(306) 242-4500 or

Office.hfmc@sasktel.net

Vacation Bible School (VBS) July 23 – 26 6:30 – 8:30 pm



Music
Games
Crafts
Bible Stories and
more!

VBS is for kids going into Kindergarten to Grade 5. Registration starts Monday, June 18<sup>th</sup> at the church! Cost is \$10.00 per child (cash or cheque). Includes CD.

page 12 Spring 2018

HVCA Board Members		
Executive		
President	Cinthia	president@saskhvca.com
Vice President	Reann	vicepresident@saskhvca.com
Treasurer	Chelsey	treasurer@saskhvca.com
Secretary	This position could be yours!	Secretary@saskhvca.com
Coordinators	<del></del>	-
Communication	Cathy	communications@saskhvca.com
Adult Indoor Programming	Kelly	adultprograms@saskhvca.com
Child and Youth Indoor	Kristen	childprograms@saskhvca.com
Programming		
Kinder Soccer	Christine	kindersoccer@saskhvca.com
Soccer	Melanie	soccer@saskhvca.com
Rink	Donavon	rink@saskhvca.com
Membership	Glen	memberships@saskhvca.com
Allocations	We need your help!	allocations@saskhvca.com
Daytime Programming	This position could be yours!	
Members at Large	Danae, Dave and Liisa	

#### Monthly board meetings:

- Are open to all members of the community.
- · Held monthly on the second Wednesday.
- In the Community Resource Room.
- At 1055 Hampton Circle.
- Start at 6:30 pm.

#### Meeting dates are:

May 9, 2018 June13, 2018

#### **Newsletter advertising information**

Advertisements can be submitted to: communications@saskhvca.com.

#### Advertising costs are as follows:

Full page ad \$100.00

Half page ad \$75.00 Dimensions are 3.25"x 7.5", must be in **landscape** orientation.

Quarter page ad \$50.00 Dimensions are 3.25" x 4.75", must be in **portrait** orientation.

Business card size \$25.00

Prices are per newsletter edition. All ads are published in the newsletter which is also posted to our webpage. Ads must be submitted in camera ready pdf format.

An invoice is sent to advertisers when the newsletter is printed. Payment is requested within 30 days of receiving the invoice. We can only accept cheques for payment.



### RELOCATING

Now operating as a home based business. Licensed Medical Esthetics Studio on Dawson Crescent. 15 Years experience.

# Specialized in skin care &

### facial services

-Microdermabrasion

-OxyGeneo Treatments

 Medical grade chemical peels for hyperpigmentation, acne scars, etc.

## Head-to-Toe Waxing Services

Specialized in hard wax Brazilians -

Ladies Only

Find out more at

www.atouchofeuropespa.com or like us on FaceBook